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ORDER GRANTING 
SECOND MOTION FOR 
EXTENSION OF TIME 
 

BY THE CHAIR: On February 12, 2024, the Public Staff filed a Second Motion for 
Extension of Time to allow parties until March 1, 2024, within which to file initial comments 
and until March 15, 2024, within which to file reply comments pursuant to the 
Commission’s October 4, 2023 Order Requiring Filing of Rates and Allowing Comments 
regarding rates charged by passenger ferries regulated by the Commission. The Public 
Staff notes that its work in this docket has been consumed with outreach to encourage 
the currently authorized passenger ferries to file current tariffs of rates and charges and 
timetables with the Commission and requests time to review the filings to ensure that the 
Public Staff’s and other intervenor comments may reflect accurate information. 

After careful consideration, the Chair finds good cause to grant the Public Staff’s 
Second Motion for Extension of Time.  

IT IS, THEREFORE, ORDERED as follows: 

1. That parties may file initial comments on the Commission’s ratemaking 
treatment of passenger ferry rates and charges on or before Friday, March 1, 2024; and 

2. That parties may file reply comments on or before Friday, March 15, 2024. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 14th day of February, 2024. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 

       
Taylor C. Berry, Deputy Clerk 


